Yes.

(Do you recall who it was?)

I think Martha Harper was.

(And who was the---).

Then, we had treasurer, secretary, sergeant-at-arms---

(Do you remember who filled all of those positions?)

I remember some, but I don't remember all of them.

(Who do you remember?)

I just remembered the president and the vice-president, and I really don't remember who was the treasurer, secretary, but that was the way it was.

(During these first years that you were organized, especially during the war, what kind of activities did you have around that time?)

We had activities they are having now, meetings, and talks, things like different ones from in and out of town to have these parties. Then, we would usually have raise funds that we would have plenty of hand when the time came to be permitted to use maybe half of our fund. Like when veterans come home, they had dances. Sometimes, they have hand game. Sometimes, they have a benefit hand game.

(Back in those days, did the members of your group--did they ever have anything like--I am sure, they had state officers and national officers. Did they participate in any of those larger organizations at that time?)

You mean from the state?

(Did your chapter ever go up to conventions during the war, or did they have any then?)

Yes, they had conventions.

(Did ya'll go to them?).

Yes.